
August 13,2007 

County of El Dorado 
OFFICE OF AUDITOR-CONTROLLER 

360 FAIR LANE 
PLACERVILLE, CALIFORNIA 95667-4193 

Phone: (530) 621-5487 Fax: (530) 2952535 

JOE HARN, CPA 
Auditor-Controller 

BOB TOSCANO 
Assistant Auditor- 

Controller 

Board of Supervisors 
County of El Dorado 
330 Fair Lane 
Placerville, California 95667 

Subject: Board Policy B-1, Budget Control and Responsibility 

Ladies and Gentlemen: 

It is my understanding that the CAO will present to you a report on Board Policy B-1 on 
August 14,2007. I have not yet seen a copy of the CAO's report so some of the comments 
included in this letter may be redundant. 

For a variety of practical reasons, since 1993, the Auditor-Controller's office has NOT 
operated in full compliance with Policy B-1. The bulk of the Auditor-Controller's 
responsibility under this policy is in Section 2. 

Section 2 requires the Auditor-Controller to not pay departments expenditures when the 
expenditures exceed BOS approved appropriations. Based on the advice of County Counsel 
and Human Resources, prior to 1993, it was decided not to enforce the policy as it relates to 
payroll expenditures. The County has a legal obligation to pay its employees even when a 
department head has authorized expenditures in excess of budget. Further, we continue to pay 
bills submitted by departments after June 3oth of each year even if appropriations have been 
exceeded. As an example, the failure to process invoices for services provided prior to June 30, 
2007, would lead to the overstatement of the County's fund balance. This would cause 
significant problems and confusion for your Board during the budget hearings that we will 
conduct in September. We do each year shortly after the books are closed in August provide 
your Board with a departmental budget performance schedule, which indicates which 
departments exceed their appropriations. 

Section 2 of Policy B-1 requires the Auditor-Controller, "to not allow payments to be processed 
or disbursed when over-expenditures of individual line items accounts have occurred, or will 
be caused to occur ..." The Auditor-Controller's Office has not enforced this aspect of B-1 
since September 23, 1993. On September 23, 1993, the then CAO issued a memo to all 
Department Heads stating, "Transactions requiring only department approval: The 
department may transfer appropriations and estimated revenues between subobjects 
(individual line items) within any class... within an index code o r  from one index code to 
another, within a subfund, within a department budget." The 1993 memo from the CAO's 
Office clearly delegated the authority to expend funds regardless of the expenditures affect on 








